04-01-20 Special Town Board Meeting

The April 1, 2020, Sugar Creek Special Town Board Meeting was called to order at 5:30
p.m., at the town hall, by Chairman, Dale Wuttke.

There was 1 visitor present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

All Town Board Members were present Chairman-Wuttke, Supervisor - Robers and
Clarbour, Treas.-Loveless and Clerk-Boyd. David Clarbour arrived late at 6:45. Also present
was Attorney, Steve Koch.

Pumping of Lake Wandawega for flooding concerns. Attorney, Steve Koch has looked
into this issue. His opinion was that this has to be bid because its going to be over $25,000. If
the Town purchased the equipment it would be $60,000-$70,000, the equipment materials and
supplies would be over $5,000. Steve discussed public facilities vs public work.. Chis Adday
has checked into grants and funds, none are available for this solution. He did get two estimates.
One from Lincoln Contractors and one from Sunbelt. The first is through a contractor and the
second is for a rental of equipment. Going through a contractor is significantly higher. Approx.
18-20 residents are directly effected at this point. David Robers made a motion to have the Clerk
and the Treasurer look into loan possibilities to cover the cost of the project (approx. $100,000)
to lower the lake; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

David Robers made a motion to have a meeting April 8, 2020 at 5:30 to discuss this
project.

David Robers made a motion to adjourn; Clarbour seconded.

Meeting Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted

Do) Lopd)

Diane Boyd, Town Clerk
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